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Madam Chairwoman/Mr Chairman,

First of all, we would like to thank Special Rapporteur Dire Tladi for his rich and thought-

provoking third report on "Peremptory norms of general intemational law (jus cogens)". This

report provides the basis for the discussion of some of the most-debated aspects of jus cogens,

namely its invocation, consequences and legal effects. Whereas the issue of jus cogens

already and generally is of paramount importance to the overall architecture of the system of

international law, this seems even more the case with regard to questions regarding legal

effects and consequences arising from peremptory norms of intemational law.

Now, allow me to turn to some more specific aspects of the draft conclusions proposed by the

Special Rapporteur that were provisionally adopted by the Drafting Committee during its last

session:

First, with respect to draft conclusion 14, we agree that the consequences of invoking

a conflict with a jus cogens norm are far-reaching and could not follow automatically

from the mere claim that such a conflict exists. Hence, Germany advocates including a

draft conclusion on the procedure for invocation.

Second, we understand that the debate with respect to the adoption of an enumcratlve

list of specific jus cogens norms still remains open. In this regard, we would like to

reiterate a point from our last statement of 2017: That is, that such a list might lead to

wrong conclusions and bears the risk of establishing a status quo that might impede

the evolution ofjus cogens in the future. Consequently, Germany does not consider it

necessary for the ILC to undertake the enormously difficult task of adopting such a

Also, please allow for a more general comment with regard to the procedure followed

by the Commission in its work on this project. We understand that the draft

conclusions are currently left pending in the Drafting Committee, without being

considered by the plenary on an annual basis with accompanying commentaries, until

the conclusion of the first reading of the entire set of draft conclusions. In our view.
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